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STATE

SB 760 (Scott) 

Lease-leaseback transactions.  On September 30, the Governor signed in to law SB 760 which would extend the sunset provision in current law allowing lease-leaseback transactions.  This provision was set to expire January 1, 2004.  SB 760 will extend the sunset provision to January 1, 2009.  These transactions generate a significant amount of discretionary revenue for the MTA and transit agencies throughout California.  Extending the authorization of these transactions is an element of the MTA Legislative Program.  

AB 839 (Salinas)  

Video surveillance recordings.  On September 30, the Governor signed AB 839 exempting public transit from the provisions in state law which require government agencies to store video surveillance recordings for one year.  If the MTA had been forced to comply with the provision, we would have experienced additional operating costs of over $11 million annually.  Obtaining this exemption was also part of MTA’s Legislative Program.  

If you have any questions please call Michael Turner, State Affairs Manager, at 213-922-2122.  

FEDERAL

TEA-21 Reauthorization

Yesterday President Bush signed into law legislation (P.L. 108-88) that provides for a five-month extension of highway, highway safety, motor carrier safety, transit, and other programs funded out of the Highway Trust Fund pending enactment of a law reauthorizing the Transportation Equity Act for the 21st Century.  The President’s action came as a result of the expiration of TEA-21 on September 30th.  The bill signed by the President would authorize federal funding through February 29, 2004.

The legislation providing for this five-month extension was passed by the U.S. House of Representatives on September 24th and by the U.S. Senate on September 26th. Funding over the five-month period will be authorized on a pro-rata basis (5/12ths).

Homeland Security Appropriations Bill

A House and Senate conference agreement provides $29.4 billion for operations and activities of the Department of Homeland Security (DHS) in fiscal year 2004, an increase of $535.8 million (1.8 percent) above the fiscal year 2003 enacted levels, and $1 billion (3.7 percent) above the President’s request.  President Bush signed the bill into law on October 1, 2003.

As a result of an ongoing dialogue with transportation stakeholders nationwide, including the MTA, conferees made clear that transit authorities are eligible as local governments to apply for Office for Domestic Preparedness (ODP) funding to the states. This funding includes $1.7 billion for formula-based grants to states, $500 million for law enforcement terrorism prevention grants to states, and $725 million for the high-threat, high-density urban areas grants program.  

Earlier this year the MTA received a Mass Transit Security Grant in the amount of $4,577,600.   The MTA will continue to aggressively seek additional formula-based federal grants to enhance the integrity of its security systems and programs.

If you have any questions please call Raffi Hamparian, Federal Affairs Manager, at 213-922-3769.
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